Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

20 April  2006 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


John Griggs


Jackie Mortiboy


Bob Scarfe

Andy Smith

In attendance: Adrienne Betty, Amanda Heslop

Apologies for absence: Councillor Bruce Claridge 

The chairman welcomed the newly appointed Parish Councillor Bob Scarfe to the meeting. He was well known in the village and had volunteered his help on many occasions in the past to the Parish Council. 

Minutes of meeting held on 16 March 2006 were approved as a correct record.

Matters arising from previous minutes

Brook School Proposed Additional Mobile

A letter has been received from the Chair of Brook School Governors stating that in the summer term they will be able to trial a walking bus from the centre of the village to the school. The bus will be in use one or two days per week. 

A letter has been sent to the School Governors reminding them that in January they agreed to investigate costings for busing children to and from the school and comparing this to the cost of the community bus. The chairman considered this would be a practical solution to the parking problem. However, no reply has yet been received.

Spelders Hill – grass verge

KCC Highways have yet to submit their recommendations on the proposal to install posts on the grass verge and restore the pathway.

Imperial College, Wye

The Deputy Rector has now written to the Chairman declining the offer to come along to Brook to answer questions from residents on the future of Wye College. This decision was made because there was a public meeting in Wye in January, and he now suggests meeting on a one-to-one basis with the Parish Chairman. The committee agreed to draw up questions that can be raised at this meeting.

Imperial College have extended an invitation to the chairman to attend a Wye Campus Workshop. They have appointed professional consultants to see what the site can offer, taking into account the impact on the villages of Wye and Brook.

Saxonshore Website

The website was set up three years ago and an invoice has now been received from Aldington and Bonnington Parish Council for the cost of the annual management charge, the initial set up costs and renewal of Domain name. The total cost is £335.71 for years 2004, 2005 and 2006.

Aldington Parish Council will be contacted regarding this late invoice, and also ascertain why amendments and minutes have not been updated. 

.
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Use of Recreation Ground

Letters have been received from the Village Hall Committee regarding a charge to be made to a non-resident for use of the recreation ground. The Village Hall Committee were dismayed when the booking for a wedding in the Village Hall, at a cost of £75.00, was cancelled because the Parish Council levied a charge of £50.00 for this non-resident to erect a bouncy castle on the recreation ground.

Use of the recreation ground for group activities, either by residents or non-residents, requires the permission of the Parish Council. This procedure will not change. Charges will be levied for users who do not live in the village and contribute to the cost of maintaining the ground and the annual insurance. Charges will be made to non-residents on an individual basis. Costings for use of other Parish Council grounds will be investigated.

Recreation Ground – Playground

A moulded swing seat has been ordered at a cost of £22.00 plus delivery plus VAT.  The cost of replenishment of the playground bark was quoted at £472.40 plus VAT and  £358.00 plus VAT for 165 bags. Weeding and raking of the area will be undertaken before taking delivery of the bark. The playground will be closed for spraying the weeds. It was agreed to place the order with the cheapest quote.

Kent Mobile Police Station

A mobile police is to be in Brook on 28 April and 20 July from 1200 to 1300 in The Street. Notices have been displayed in the local paper and on the notice board. The idea of the mobile police station is to make the police accessible to all members of the public.

Mobile Post Office

Information on the possibility of a mobile post office visiting the village will be obtained.

Community Service Offenders Supervised Work

The Community Service Officer is currently looking for work for offenders to undertake with the aid of their supervisor. A minimum of six hours a day on the project is required. The committee agreed to consider this when the next project arises.

Planning Applications

A planning application has been received for the erection of a conservatory on the rear of a detached garage at Stonebridge, The Street. The committee had no comment to make on this application.

Finances

Income and expenditure was circulated with the agenda. Cheques for signature were Church clock repairs £70.00 and Insurance £472.65. The accounts for 2005/06 (available at the AGM on 18 May) show a total expenditure of £4137.54 with £3088.23 carried forward to 2006/07. 

Road Traffic to Food Processing Unit

A resident complained of the size of the lorries going to the food processing unit in Hinxhill, believing them to be far too large for the road conditions. There have been numerous occasions when there has been a complete jam of traffic because of the difficulty of lorries reversing into the unit. The chairman felt that this should be referred to Wye and Hinxhill Parish Council with a suggestion that delivery times might be planned to avoid school start and finish times. 

A letter will also be sent to Kent Highways informing them that cars travelling through the Blacksmith Arms area cannot get through because of the delivery lorries.


Page 691

Parking Posts on Recreation Ground

The Village Hall Committee will be requested to restore the posts on the recreation ground to prevent parking. These posts were taken down and have not been replaced.  

Date of next meeting and AGM

There will be an AGM on 18 May at 7.30pm followed by the Parish Council meeting. This will take place in the Village Hall and all residents and interested parties are invited.
